
All	Saints	School	Board	Meeting	Minutes	
October	21,	2020	

	
	

Members	Present:		Michele	Beehler,	Missy	Clifford,	Karin	Seubert,	Julie	DeBarbrie,	
Michelle	O’Connor,	Kevin	Kelly,	Denise	Hammrich,	Andrea	Jolliff,	Audrey	Krahn,	
Holly	Bonnalie	
	
	
Members	Absent:		Jesse	Duman,	Michelle	O’Connor	
	
Visitors:		None	
	
Meeting	was	started	at	6:07	and	prayer	was	led	by	Kevin.		Motion	was	made	by	
Andrea	and	seconded		by	Karin		and	the	minutes	were	approved	with	minimal	edits.			
	
Committee	Reports	
	
Marketing,	Enrollment	&	Retention		

• Enrollment	numbers	look	good.		Currently	have	202	children	enrolled.		
	

Finance	
• Finance	is	scheduled	to	meet	tomorrow	night.	

	
School	Building	

• The	final	payment	request	was	submitted	to	the	Diocese.		The	school	also	
transferred	the	amount	due	to	the	parish	that	was	requested.		

	
Guardian	Angels	

• The	last	meeting	was	held	on	September	30,	2020.		New	leadership	was	
selected.		Rachel	LaDow	is	President,	Hillary	Clifford	is	VP,	Kristi	Beam	is	
Treasurer.			

• The	Book	Fair	is	still	scheduled	for	this	year,	but	it	will	look	completely	
different.			

• The	Guardian	Angels	are	continuing	to	collect	for	the	50/50	raffle.	
	
Fundraising	and	Scrip	

• Script	sales	are	still	down	as	we	are	not	selling	at	church.		We	anticipate	it	
will	pick	up	with	Christmas	orders.			

• School	folders	orders	do	seem	to	be	down	this	year	as	well.	
• We	need	to	check	if	we	can	return	to	the	church	to	sell	script.	

	
Foundation	Board/Annual	Fund	

• None	
	



Principal’s	Report	
• Next	week	is	Red	Ribbon	week.		The	teachers	will	be	teaching	the	Circle	of	

Grace	
• The	Fire	Department	will	be	here	next	Tuesday	
• Next	Friday	is	the	end	of	the	quarter	
• Parent	Teacher	Conferences	will	be	virtual	or	via	phone	on	Wednesday	night	

and	Thursday	afternoon	
• Blood	Drive	will	be	Thursday	Nov	5,	2020	

	
Old	Business	
None	
	
New	Business	

• Positive	Cases:		Denise	gave	a	general	update	on	the	number	of	cases	the	
school	has	seen,	the	response	from	parents,	children,	and	staff.		In	addition,	
Denise	spoke	about	the	partnership	with	the	Health	Department	and	other	
decisions	made	on	school	activities	as	we	navigate	through	the	first	positive	
cases.			

• Discussion	around	the	Auction	and	when	we	should	hold	the	auction.		There	
has	been	a	lot	of	work	and	effort	put	into	the	auction	and	if	we	are	going	to	
hold	it,	it	needs	to	be	sooner	rather	than	later.		The	board	agreed	that	
October	30,	2020	was	a	good	date	to	consider.		Denise	and	Julie	will	follow	up	
with	seeing	if	vendors	were	available	that	date.			

• We	have	secured	700	trees	for	the	Christmas	Tree	Sale	
• We	will	be	changing	the	board	meetings	to	be	at	6:15	going	forward.	

	
	
Closing	prayer	was	led	by	Audrey	at	7:00	PM.			
	
Next	Regular	Meeting:		Wednesday,	October	21,	2020	at	6:15pm	at	the	school.	
	
Meeting	adjourned	at		7:03PM	


